                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 19th NOVEMBER 2019
AT THE CROFT VILLAGE MEMORIAL HALL, MUSTARD LANE, CROFT


Present:
Councillor Bland MBE (Chair) 
Councillors, Partington, Cummerson, Griffiths, Thewsey.
Apologies:. Borough Councillor Davidson, Police.
Part 1 
2020/159
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
Cllr Thewsey declared an interest in planning application 2019/35991.
2020/160
Minutes of the meeting held 15th October 2019
Resolved 
Approved.

2020/161
Matters arising from the minutes:

Cross Lane Bench. The Clerk has yet to receive a response from Warrington Borough Council on the progress of moving the Cross Lane Bench.

2020/140. WBC have advised the Clerk that there is an ANPR speed camera that they would approve that would cost £6000 to purchase. WBC have also advised that this type of camera is likely to be susceptible to vandalism and is unlikely to be cost effective. 


Resolved.


That the Clerk will order a speed sign similar to those already in place in the village. 


2020/157. The Clerk spoke with Mr Twigg, Tree and Woodland Officer from WBC and requested protection for an Oak Tree on Lord Street. The Clerk was advised that once the location of the tree was provided, it would be inspected to establish whether a Tree Preservation Order should be placed. 
2020/162
Cllr Bland commented that the service for Remembrance Sunday Service was very well attended and that the local school’s contributions to the event were much appreciated.

2020/163  Mr Mark Tune, Warrington Borough Council Transport Department. 

Members were addressed by Mr Mark Tune on Highways Safety & Traffic within the Parish of Croft. He informed members of a proposed traffic regulation order by Wigan MBC to implement a weight restriction banning HGVs from travelling on Winwick Lane. Members were advised that comments on the proposal needed to be submitted to Wigan MBC by Monday 2nd December.

Resolved.


That the Clerk submit an objection to the application and that information be shared on Social Media/The Parish Council website to encourage residents to share their views.


Mr Tune was asked if it would be possible to extend the double yellow lines in the vicinity of the local schools, as vehicles were parking inconsiderately and causing significant delays during school drop off times. Mr Tune requested that it would be useful if members could send in any pictures of such parking, to help build the case for action to take place. 
2020/164  Cllr Griffiths shared an alternative way to report an issue to the Police 101 service. Issues can be reported via email to: publiccontact@cheshire.pnn.police.uk 
2020/165
Police Report.

There were no reported incidents of antisocial behaviour in Croft, two reported car thefts and one theft of a catalytic convertor from a car.
2020/166  Clerks Report.

Correspondence was noted.

The Clerk informed members that a decision on the weather being suitable for the Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony will be made by 2pm on Friday 29th, to allow the schools to inform parents. The Playing Field Car Park is to be closed Sat 23rd Nov & Mon 25th, to allow for the tree and lights to be erected safely. The car park will be closed all day on the day of the lights switch on. 

The Clerk shared with members information on the Purdah period that is now in place due to the upcoming General Election.


Repairs are being undertaken on the main gates to the Playing Field. The repairs are required as the brickwork has weakened under the weigh of the gate. The repairs are including works to 

re-enforce the new bricks. 

2020/167  Financial Reports September / October 2019. 

At the time of writing, the current account bank statements for September and October had not been received. The Clerk has visited the bank to discuss this matter and the bank official ordered replacement statements – which have not yet arrived. 

Checks for the missing statements have been made with the postman and at the Parish Councils former office on Taylor Business Park. The investment Account statements have been received for the 2 months in question.

As a reassurance to members that there is no impropriety taking place, members were advised of the following;

The first line of defence of the Parish Councils funds is that the Clerk has no authority to sign cheques – each cheque requires the signature of 2 Councillors.

Members were also informed that the current account had a daily balance of £100. That balance is maintained by the automatic transfer of funds from the investment account.

Members will see that the amounts being transferred from the investment account to fund transactions within the current account are consistent with transactions earlier in the year for which bank statements are available. 
The Chair offered to accompany the Clerk to any future meeting at the bank, should this matter not resolve itself presently.
Planning Applications


The following applications were circulated to members for consideration during the meeting.
2020/168  2019/36088 Poultry Farm, Stone Pit Lane, WA3 7DZ.
Householder Prior Approval – Proposed single storey rear extension to extend beyond the rear wall by 7.1m, maximum height of 4.725m and height of eaves of 2.475m.

Resolved.

There was no opportunity for comment on this application.
2020/167
 2019/36059 Hey Barn Farm, Cross Lane, WA3 7AP

Full Planning – Proposed change of use of agricultural contractors depot to one dwelling including external works to facilitate the use.


Resolved.


No Objections.


The following applications were circulated to members for their consideration, but no firm conclusion had been reached. Members were asked to determine their position. (Cllr Thewsey had declared an interest in 2019/35991)
2020/170
2019/35991 25 Browmere Drive, WA3 7HS.
Householder – proposed single storey side and rear extension, rear dormer extension, front dormer extension.

  Resolved.


That the Parish Council objects on the grounds of the negative impact that this development would have on neighbours. 

2020/171 2019/35982 The Owls, 618A, Hunter Lane, WA3 6BG.

Section 191 (Lawful Development Certificate) – Existing use of land for residential purposes including the construction of use of dwelling and all surrounding infrastructure. 
The Parish Council heard representation that there was a pending Judicial review against Warrington Borough Council in regards to this application.
Resolved.
That subject to the outcome of the Judicial review, the Parish Council would object to this application on the grounds that it wishes to see the original planning application conditions discharged. 

The following was notification that the matter had been referred to the Development Management Committee of Warrington Borough Council.

2020/172
2019/35309 10 Smithy Brow, WA3 7BZ

Householder, retain rear dormer extension and Juliet balcony.


The following applications were circulated to Members who were asked to confirm their decision. 
2020/173  2019/36029 103 Heath Lane WA3 7DT.

Non material amendment. Proposed change of first floor landing window fenestration design on previously approved application (2019/35067 New Dormer Bungalow)


Resolved. 


No objections.

2020/174  2019/34596 106 Kenyon Lane WA3 4AY

42 day householder prior approval – proposed single storey rear extension to extend beyond the rear wall by 8m: max height 4m and height at the eaves 3m.


Resolved.


No objections.


     Recess.

2020/175 A resident reported that the belisha beacon at St Lewis’ Primary School still is not illuminated.

Resolved.


That the Clerk will chase WBC again.

2020/176  A resident commented that the Youth Centre is deteriorating under the stewardship of WBC and that works were needed to resurface the car park & access road and also the footpath from Smithy Lane. 

Resolved.


Clerk to report this to WBC.

Members Referrals

2020/177  A resident reported that during the recent heavy rains, areas of Croft that had never flooded before (Lady Lane onto New Lane & Cross Lane, Kenyon Lane) had begun to flood as the drains were blocked. 

Resolved.


Clerk to report to WBC.

2020/178  A resident commented that it is very rare that the Parish Council meeting is attended by a representative from the Borough Council.

Resolved.


That the Clerk will feedback on this to the Borough Councillors.
2020/179  A Resident raised that the hedges along the footpaths on Kenyon  Lane are overgrown to the point that you are unable to walk 2 abreast. Cllr Cummerson informed members that Cllr Davidson has recently been contacted by a parent who has been forced to walk in the road with her young children and pram.

Resolved.


The Clerk will report this to WBC.

Members Referrals.
2020/179  Cllr Partington informed Members that there have been proposals to amend the length of time for travellers to return to a site from 3 months to 12 months and to reduce the number of vehicles permitted from 6 to 2.
2020/180  Cllr Cummerson informed Members that 5 people have contacted her requesting assistance regarding vehicles parking on Mustard Lane near to St Lewis’ School.
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